
 
Ref. n. 1/2016 

Rome, 12 January 2016   
President of European Archery Federations 

        c.c. WAE Board Members 

      WAE Committees 
      WA Secretary General 

 
 
 

 
 Dear President, 

 
Referring to the postal vote for the change of  the Art. 2.4.4  of the C&R about   

the assignment of the title and of the medals during the European Championships, I 

would like to inform you that it was approved by a majority (30 yes -1 no). 
 

  So,  the Art. 2.4.4 changes as below: 
 
In a European Championship no title will be assigned if the preliminary 

entries reflect fewer than 12 individuals and 6 teams. 

For Youth and Para Archery categories,  no title and no medals will be 
assigned  if less than 4 individuals and 4 teams are registered in the 

preliminary entries. Anyhow, to assign title and medals, there must be at 
least 2 teams participating, but with 4 registrations in the preliminary 

entries. 

Meantime, I send you also the  new Rules of the Grand Prix and the Rules of the 
European Club Team Cup and the European Youth Cup  which were changed during 
the last WAE Executive Board meeting. 

 I take this opportunity to wish you and your family a happy New Year.  
 

Best regards, 

 
 

         
           Marinella Pisciotti 
              WAE Secretary General 


